
 

 
 

Mr. John Gillen 

Intergroup World Services, Inc. 

P.O. Box 146 

Croton Falls, New York  10519 

 

 Re:  Copyright Infringement 

  Alcoholics Anonymous World Services, Inc. 

  Our Ref.:   100-506/IWS 

 

Dear Mr. Gillen: 

  

 The General Service Office of AA in Wellington, New Zealand sent the 

General Service Office in New York your attached May 6, 1993 letter 

offering to sell large quantities of The Big Book, Twelve Steps and Twelve 

Traditions and "other titles" to the New Zealand office.  While AAWS does 

not object to your sale of the Mini Edition of The Big Book in the United 

States under the conditions and in the form previously specified (and to which 

you have agreed), it has not consented to your sale of its other copyrighted 

works.  You may be unaware that the Third Edition of The Big Book, the 

Twelve Steps and Twelve Traditions and all of AAWS' other titles are 

protected by registered copyright in the U.S.  As the U.S. is a member of the 

Universal Copyright Convention and the Berne Convention, AAWS' works 

are also protected by copyright in New Zealand and all other Convention 

countries. 

 

 You may further be unaware that the first 164 pages and other matter 

contained in the First Edition of Alcoholics Anonymous are not in the public 

domain everywhere in the world.  In any country which applies its own 

copyright term rather than the U.S. copyright term, the entire First and 

Second Editions of Alcoholics Anonymous are still protected by copyright.  

Thus, in New Zealand (as well as Canada and a number of other countries) all 

editions of Alcoholics Anonymous are fully protected by copyright. 
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 Although there has been a recent decision to no longer oppose use of the 

circle/triangle mark on medallions and novelty items please understand that 

the policy change affects only the circle/triangle mark.  AAWS' policy of 

protecting its copyrighted works and preventing their infringement remains 

unchanged. 

 

 In light of the foregoing, I would appreciate your prompt written assurance 

that you or your company will not engage in any activities which would 

infringe AAWS' copyrights. 

 

 Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter. 

 

Very truly yours 

/s – Cindy Weber/ 

Cynthia Clarke Weber 

 

CCW/kcb (506.110) 

 

Enclosure: Copy of Letter Dated May 6, 1993 

 

cc: Mr. Thomas K. Jasper 


